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REGULAR COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor & Council DATE: September 25, 2008 

FROM: General Manager, Engineering PROJECT FILE: 1708-004/11 

SUBJECT: 
 

Contract Award - M.S. 1708-004-11,  

Installation of Pedestrian Signals & Overhead Signage 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

 The Engineering Department recommends that Council: 

 

1. Award Contract M.S. 1708-004-11 to Trans-Western Electric Ltd. in the amount of 

$555,081.45 (including 5% GST); and 

 

2. Set the expenditure authorization for Contract M.S. 1708-004-11 at $610,600.00 

(including 5% GST). 

 

SCOPE OF WORK 

 

 Contract M.S. 1708-004-11 includes the following work: 

 

Project # Location Description 

3808-4050-00 100 Ave / 15300 blk Pedestrian Signal 

3808-4040-00 099 Ave / 152 St Pedestrian Signal 

3807-4100-00 KG Hwy / 107A Ave Pedestrian Signal 

3808-4070-00 064 Ave / 134 St Overhead Signs - Ped X-ing 

3808-4080-00 068 Ave / 130 St Flashing Beacon 

3808-7010-00 061 Ave / 168 St Overhead Signs - Ped X-ing 

3808-7020-00 063 Ave / 168 St Overhead Signs - Ped X-ing 

3808-4090-00 068 Ave / 134 St Flashing Beacon 

 

These works involve installation of pedestrian signals and overhead signage for improved 

safety at various pedestrian crossing locations across the City.  These works are being 
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funded from the Local Roads and Traffic Safety Funds.  The work is expected to start 

October 20 and be completed by December 31, subject to weather conditions. 

 

TENDER RESULTS 

 

Tenders for the above contract were received on September 25, 2008, as follows: 

 
  Tendered Amount 

 Contractor with GST 
 

 1. Trans-Western Electric Ltd. $555,081.45 

 2. Imperial Paving Ltd. $612,754.80 

  

 The Engineer’s pre-tender estimate was $679,800 (including 5% GST). 

 

EVALUATION 

 

The City’s consultant reviewed the tenders for accuracy and completeness.  No errors 

were found.  Both submissions included the required 10% bid bond, and were signed and 

sealed on the Tender Form and Summary Sheet of the Schedule of Quantities and Prices. 

 

The low bidder, Trans-Western Electric Ltd., has provided a Consent of Surety for a 

Performance Bond and a Labour & Materials Bond, and agreed to complete the work 

within 50 working days as stipulated in the contract.  Trans-Western Electric Ltd.’s past 

performance on similar work has been satisfactory and they have no outstanding legal 

claims against the City.  It is recommended that Trans-Western Electric Ltd. be awarded 

Contract M.S. 1708-004-11. 

 

FUNDING 

 

 Funding for this contract is available in the approved Engineering capital budget from the 

Local Roads and Traffic Safety Funds. 

 

 

 

 

    Vincent Lalonde, P.Eng. 

    General Manager, Engineering 
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